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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES 
He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious 

seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, 

bringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6. 

The special meetings being held at Hartland 

by Brother Owens, assisted by Brother Hollis 

Kimball, closed Sunday night, May the 6th. 
Several were converted or reclaimed and the 

Church was much strengthened. 

Rev. H. S. Mullen reports good interest at 

Saint John with 45 out to prayer meeting re- 
cently. 

Rev. C. Ray Hagerman is at present sup- 

plying for the Nazarene church at North 
Attleboro and is still open for a call to our 

work as pastor or evangelist. He expects to 

attend Beulah camp meeting. His address is 

North Attleboro, Mass., General Delivery. 

Rev. S. G. Hilyard, B. A., expects to begin 

special meetings at Maple Ridge on May 20th 

to June 3rd, with Brother George Delong as 
evangelist. 

Lic. E. S. Cosman has declined a call to re- 

main as pastor of the Church at Amherst, and 

says that he is open for a call to evangelistic 

or supply work after Beulah. 

Brother Cosman reports u good meeting 

with Rev. F. A. Dunlop as evangelist, which 

closed Sunday, April 29th. 

Lic. Arthur Deadman supplied for Rev. H. 
S. Dow at the Moncton Church on April 29th. 
His messages were much appreciated by the 

audience. 

Brother Rogers was with us at our Brook- 
ville prayer meeting last Wednesday. Al- 
though our membership is small, I counted 
twenty testimonies. We have organized a 
Sunday School at Brookville, which we be- 
lieve will be a big help to our work there. 

Yours in Him, 

: HARVEY J. S. BLANEY 

Rev. P. J. Trafton baptized five candidates 
Sunday, May 6th, and received four of them 
into church membership the same evening. 

QUARTERLY MEETING 

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 4, 
will convene with the church at Woods Harbor, 
June 7-10 inclusive, 

Will the churches please send report also de- 
legates. 

LOIS HERSEY, Secretary. 

QUARTERLY MEETING 

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 3 
will convene with the church at Wood Island, 
May 31 to June 3, inclusive. Will churches 
please send letters, and delegates if possible, 

EF. A. ANDERSON, Secretary. 

QUARTERLY MEETING 
The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 1 

will convene with the church at Brookville, N. B., 
May 31st to June 3rd. To reach Brookville, take 
the first road to the left just after you pass 
through Lakeville on the Woodstock-Centreville 
road, and keep the left for two miles, or until 
you see a large tent. The Meeting is to be held 
in the tent, and will also be the beginning of a 
three weeks’ tent meeting. Let all the churches 
send their reports and delegates; and everyone 
who can, come and help the work in this the 
youngest church of our denomination. Plan to 
stay over the holiday, June 4th. 

Address all Quarterly Meeting mail to the 
secretary at Centreville, N. B. 

HARVEY J. S. BLANEY, Secretary. 

PERSONALS 

Miss Laura Mullen has been a patient at 

the Yarmouth Hospital. She underwent an 

operation for appendicitis. She is recovering 
nicely. 

Lloyd Churchill, of New York, has been 

on a two weeks visit with his family in Port 

Maitland; he returned on May 11th. 

Mrs. George Michael, of Sandford, N. S., 

who was seriously ill for some time, has 

now quite fully recovered. 

Mrs. Clayton Churchill, of Port Maitland, 
is recovering from a serious operation. She 

was a patient at the Yarmouth Hospital. 

Rev. H. C. and Mrs. Archer were kindly 

remembered by a birthday party held recently 

by the people at Beals in the auditorium of 
the High school building. They both received 

gifts which they appreciated very much. 

We are sorry te hear that Mrs. Vella 
Cleaves of Easton, Me., the daughter of Mrs. T. 
W. Whitten of Woodstock, has been quite ill re- 
cently. 

Also Mrs. Ziba Orser, of Hartland, N. B., 
and their daughter Evelyn, have been confined 
to their home through sickness for a few weeks. 
Let us remember these afflicted ones in prayer. 
—Editor. 

The young people of the church and congre- 
gation of Moncton are keeping busy in the good 
work. They hold an open air meeting on the 
street Saturday nights and also Sunday afternoon 
after Sunday School. And the Lord is blessing 
them in their efforts, 

Many people are planning to attend Beulah 
camp meeting this year. Those who have at- 
tended in previous years always want to get 
there again. And many who have never been 
there, but have heard of the good meetings 
and great singing and beautiful sceuery, are 
anxious to go. We are sure that they will all 
be pleased with the meetings this year. We 
are expecting a great time. Let us all pray 
much and believe God for a great camp-meet- 
ing. EDITOR 

MISSION FUND 

“For God loveth a cheerful giver.” 11 Cor. 9:7. 
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L. T. SABINE, Treasurer, 
Marysville, N. B. 

P. S.—Who wants to help answer the daily 
prayer of our missionaries that urgent needs he 
supplied? It is not always what we give that is 
blessed of God, it is what we share. Let us ALL 
do what we can now for foreign missions. 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL CONVENTION 

The Sunday School Convention of District 
No. 2 will convene with the church at Salem, 
May 25, at 2:30. Will the Sunday School please 
send delegates. 

R. H. PARKS, Secretary. 

SPECIAL NOTICE 

We wish to thank all who have so nobly con- 
tributed to the support of our mission work, both 
at home and foreign field, and ask God’s blessing 
upon you and upon the workers in Africa who 
have toiled so faithfully. 

We especially mention the missionaries in 
Africa who are receiving nothing except meagre 
salaries (save now and again a few dollars to 
Faith). 

in order to keep up these salaries we are in 
positive need of at least three hundred dollars by 
the first week in June. Dear friends, we must 
at least do this. They are also greatly in need of 
money for school, auto and general repairs of 
mission stations, as well as funds for medicine, 

surgical dressings etc., for the injured. All these 
needs have been for some time, supplied by our 
missionaries themselves. 

Please respond with at least $300 for foreign 
salaries and as much more as possible. Thank 
you. 

L. T. SABINE, Treasurer. 

APPRECIATIONS 

It would be impossible to personally acknow- 
ledge the numerous messages and letters, express- 
ing lcving sympathy and assurance of prayers, in 

this our sore bereavement. 

Fach letter bears wonderful tributes to the 
life and devoted labors, of our dear one, all of 

which we appreciate most deeply. To the brother 
ministers for the sacred services rendered and 

for their words of comfort we extend sincere 
gratitude. % 

The beautiful floral tokens from churches 

and friends were greatly appreciated. 
The kindness shown us by the people of 

Plaster Rock shall never be forgotten. 

A short visit from Rev. G. A. Rogers of 
Fort Fairfield, was very welcome. His words of 
comfort and prayer blessed our souls. 

May Heaven's richest blessings rest and 
abide upon all who are remembering us at the 
throne of grace, is our prayer. 

We were overwhelmed by the shock of our 
great loss, yet the presence of the Divine Com- 

forter was very real; His grace is sustaining us 
and His tender love surrounds us, and we can 

truly say “the anchor holds within the veil.” 
MRS. I. F. KIERSTEAD AND FAMILY 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CONVENTION 

The next Sunday School Convention of Dis- 

trict No. 1 will meet with the Church at Brook- 

ville, Carleton Co., on Friday night, June 8. 

We are thankful to all those who have re- 
sponded to our appeal for renewals. Also to 

the brethren who have collected and sent in 

several dollars, viz., Rev. P. J. Trafton, Rev. 

S. G. Hilyard and Brother Donald Cochrane. 
Several also have sent their offerings to the 

Supplementary Fund, for which we say, 

Thank you, and the Lord bless you. There are 

several who are several years in arrears. We 

sincerely wish that they would send in these 

amounts before we make out our reports for 

the year. We need this money to carry on the 

work of the Highway. 

HIGHWAY SUPPLEMENTARY FUND 
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